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The Messenger  

 

Our Saviorõs Lutheran Church 

Our Mission  

We gather together to        

explore and celebrate                            

the wonder of Christ, 

equipping all to live a God 

centered life. 

A Message From The Pastor  

 

Dear friends, 

 

My familyôs vacation got off to an odd and fun start in Door 

County last week. Oh, we did the normal things: biking, 

hiking, hanging out at the beach. It was all good. But nothing 

can top the first full day when we found ourselves in Sister 

Bay, witnessing the Goat Parade! Hundreds of people 

gathered to watch as the goats who spend their days atop the 

grassy roof of Al Johnsonôs famous restaurant climbed up to 

their elevated pasture for the first time of the summer season. 

 

Of course, Iôm always thinking of sermons, even on vacation. 

I realized that I was witnessing a version of Psalm 23. ñHe 

makes me lie down in green pastures.ò The famous psalm 

depicts a sense of calm and peace, knowing that those 

comforts come from God; that you are safe from harm as  

God keeps watch. 

 

As far as the goats are concerned, they are the only creatures 

in existence. There they are, high above the hubbub of the 

crowded streets below them. They couldnôt care less about  

all the humans staring at them and taking their photos. They 

donôt seem to hear the car horns or the humans shouting goat 

sounds up at them. 

 

They know nothing but Godôs peace. 

 

Peace to you, too, this summer. May you know Godôs                            

re-creation of your spirit. 

  

Peace, 

 

 

 

 



                   

 

 

Senior Pastor  

Darin Wiebe        Cell: 920-740-9907 

                    E-mail  dwiebe@oslcwb.org 
 

Education Ministry Assistant 

Sherie Kruse Deacon     H: 262-334-0461 

                     E-mail  skruse@oslcwb.org 
 

 

Office Administrator 

Kelly Strosin   262-334-9551 

                     E-mail   office@oslcwb.org 

   
 

CSS Music Coordinator 

Tom Gigante   262-675-2199 
 

Custodian  

Chuck Pamperin  262-338-1223 
 

 

YMCA/OSLC Childcare 

    262-334-5982 
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Ministry Team  

2018 Church Council  

Our Habitat Ministry Grows  

Clean it up  

President    

Audra Arndt  

Personnel 

Kelly Winkler  338-3251 

Technology 

John Petras 338-0363 

Property 

Jon Coutts                           334-1548 

Worship & Music  

Peggy Schmidt 334-9045 

Treasurer   

Dwayne Schied  306-6840 

Christian Education  

Arline Rasmussen         414-690-6808 

Secretary  

Cathy Vance                        677-1999  

Evangelism  

Joan Petersen  353-9560 

Youth  

Brooke Armstrong          334-1949 

July 21st   9:00 am - 4:00 pm  

Jays Auto Body  

$5.00 a vehicle  

This is a fundraiser for & by the OSLC   

Middle School Youth  

August 8 Picnic  Volunteers Needed  

Our annual picnic with guests from  Hephatha Lutheran Church is on                          

Wednesday, August 8, 2018 at the Blue  Lotus Farm & Retreat Center in  

West Bend.  We expect 50 friends from Hephatha so we need lots of           

volunteers.  Each day every year since 2005 has been a wonderful day of fun 

and fellowship.   

Volunteers are needed for donations of picnic supplies, food and fellowship, 

and presence to help supervise and enjoy the day with our faith family of      

Hephatha. More information will be coming. 

It takes many people working together to be a blessing for all. We appreciate 

every part of help you can give.  This end-of-summer celebration is an                   

encouragement for the  Hephatha families and their Instruments of Peace                             

service ministry. 

Talk with David & Nancy Slinde to learn more. 
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Back Pack Blessing  

When the month of August arrives it 

means that school is just around the 

corner! Shopping for school supplies, 

books, and fall clothes becomes a part 

of everyone's schedule.. 

Here at Our Saviorôs, Sunday, August 

26, we want to celebrate and bless the 

beginning of another school year.   

Students, (preschool through adult) 

teachers, aides, principals,                           

administrators, secretaries, cooks,        

librarians, janitors, and bus driversé

come to church to be blessed, affirmed 

in your vocation, and encouraged as 

you serve children and families in your 

daily work!  

 

Bring your backpacks or book bag to 

worship at 8:15 am or 10:15 am. The 

services will lift up children and         

students of all ages, dedicating them to 

God's glory as we begin a new school 

year. 

 

Kids invite your friendsé.                     

Teachers invite your colleagues  

!ǳƎǳǎǘ нс ŀǘ уΥмр ŀƳ ϧ 
млΥмр ŀƳ 

Looking Ahead to Fall:                                                 

Womenõs Book Group Revival 

Who:  All Women of Our Saviorôs who enjoy reading inspirational books 

about faith.  Friends are welcome too! 

What:  We will be reading: What Happens When Women Say Yes to God: 

Experiencing Life in Extraordinary Ways, by Lysa Terkeurst . You can 

look at a sample on  Amazon.com or  Christianbooks.com. It costs                                

approximately  $7.00.  

Where: Hearth Room at OSLC 

When:   Mondays from 6:30pm-8:00pm. We will be meeting   every two 

weeks for six sessions. Our first meeting will be Sept 17th!!!  

Meeting Dates: Monday, September 17th, October 1st, October 15th, October 

29th, November 5th, and November 19th. Exact reading assignments will be 

shared with participants in early September 

 Book Group Schedule:  

6:30-6:45pm Gathering 

6:45-7:50 pm Book Discussion. We will rotate sharing snacks.                                       

           Bring your own drink. 

7:50-8:00pm Wrap up/Closing prayer 

Book Discussion: Sherrill Leifer will lead the discussions                                                 

      (unless others want to  volunteer).  

Each person will get a chance to share her experience reading the book, and is 

invited to bring  three questions or key points to share with the group . 

If interested:  Please call or email Sherrill Leifer, 262-338-3432 or                             

ronsher74@gmail.com before Sept. 1st (Labor Day weekend).  
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OSLC on Facebook  

Stay connected with upcoming 

events, church youth trips through 

Our Saviorôs Lutheran Church, West 

Bend Facebook Page.  ñLikeò the 

page to receive  updates and photos. 

ECUMEN will be here!  

Finances in a Nutshell  

Rally Day ~ Sunday, September 9  

 Saturday August 11th at the 5:30 

Worship Service please join us to 

listen and  enjoy  ECUMEN as they 

share their beautiful  vocal talents 

with us.  

 

May Contributions 

2018 Actual  

$26, 682.10 

May  Expenses $30, 451.67 

Monthly Surplus 

(Deficit) 

   $(3, 769.57) 

Year to Date                           

Contributions 

$152, 929.38 

Year to Date Expenses $170, 388.86 

Surplus (Deficit) (17, 459.48)  

1st Day of Sunday School 
 

At 10:15 am worship:  
    Sunday School Disciples &                                     

Journey Mentors recognized. 

      3rd Graders will receive a Bible 

            3 year olds welcomed into Sunday School 

Lifest 2018  July 12 -15  

Lifest, one of the largest Christian music festivals in the                   

nation, is a place where you can express and celebrate your 

faith in a positive and safe environment. Bring your family 

and friends and help us celebrate 20 years of worship,                      

fellowship, and teaching with more than 100 Christian acts 

on 7 stages! Lifest is July 12th -15th at the Sunnyview Expo Center in                         

Oshkosh, WI.  Tickets now on sale. Check out Lifest website at:  

www.lifest.com   
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I am the vine,  

you are the branches       
     John 15:5  

 

If youôre interested in helping in our various education ministries this year 

the kids could use you on their team.  Contact Sherie Kruse by e-mail 

skruse@oslcwb.org. or text her at  262- 689-7307.   

 

Sunday School Co Teachers  

and Journey Mentors 

are needed for the 2018-19 education year 

Quilting Supplies Needed  

We have a group of dedicated  people who gather in the fellowship hall on the first 

and third Monday of each month to make quilts and baby care kits for Lutheran                 

Social Services.  They can use clean sheets, blankets or any pieces of material.                 

Also needed are school supplies such as notebooks, blunt scissors, crayons, rulers, 

pencils and erasers.  For the health kits they need toothpaste, toothbrushes, combs, 

Ivory bar soap, band aids, and wash cloths.  Any used baby items like receiving    

blankets and sleepers are needed.  Items can be dropped off in the large wicker                 

basket near the elevator.  Anyone is welcome to join the group.  You do not need                       

to be an experienced seamstress.  

mailto:skruse@oslcwb.org
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Heading off to College or Tech School locally, close by or across the country your faith               

family would love to have your address.   
 

We want to feed your mailbox with cards and care packages.  Fill out the information below 

and return the card to the church office.  Please print   

 

SCHOOL ADDRESS FOR 

 

Name_________________________________________________________ 

 

Address_______________________________________________________ 

______________________________________________________________ 

______________________________________________________________ 

______________________________________________________________ 

  

We Need Addresses  

How Does This Sound  

What if you were able to get to know a small group of fellow worshipers       

outside of weekend worship? Small groups spend time studying  Godôs 

Word, praying with  and for each other, and developing friendships together. 

There are several ways to gather small group.  A group may be made up of 

people with  children the same age;  or people with a love for cooking, or 

hockey, or playing  Australian  didgeridoos. It may be made up of people 

who just want to get to know others. 

If this sounds like an idea you would like to try, give Pastor  Darin a call or 

send him an email at dwiebe@oslcwb.org.  

Harvest House  

 

 

Harvest House  July 7th                                            

Sign up sheet is on the                                              

Serve N Share Board  
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Did you forget something at church 

or are you just not sure where you left 

something???  Check the Lost and 

Found box in the church narthex, just 

across from the elevator.  If it stays in 

the box for more then 3 months, it 

will be taken to Goodwill.  Stop in or 

call the office at 334-9551. 

Help us Care For You  

If you or a family member are                   

hospitalized and would like a pastoral 

care visit, please have a family               

member call the church office.   

We are finding that hospitals are not         

notifying us when members 

are  admitted, even if you have       

requested that they do so.   

Lost and Found  

 

 

6th, 7th, & 8th Grade Journey!  

 

Journey [Confirmation] ministry is a 

ministry that is all about helping our 

middle school aged youth understand 

the relevance of living the ñLò shape of 

faith: Learning, Loving and Lending a 

hand.  Itôs a ministry that continues to 

get everyone involved in helping to shape and live a vibrant faith; youth,               

parent[s], mentors, pastoral staff and the congregation.  Thatôs what our                

education ministry is all about partnership.   In partnership with one another 

we build and strengthen relationships with one another and with God.      

Journey is held Wednesday evenings.  Our time together begins with an                  

optional event -Journey Open House.   Journey Open House is a social time       

for the Journey kids as well as mentors before class begins. It provides an            

opportunity for fun, laughter, talk, even a snack,   Open House is held from 

6:00-6:30 pm.   

Our learning and discover time happened in both large and small group.  At 

this time Pastor Darin and myself are evaluating which curriculum will meet 

our needs.  Whichever material we select you can be assured that it will be an 

innovation confirmation curriculum that will invite students to ask their     

toughest questions and encourage them to work together to find answers as 

they explore their faith and examine how to live their faith.  

On more than one occasion parents as well as kids themselves have told us that 

they want to come to Journey. When kids want to come to Journey we know 

that we know we are doing something right! 

Looking ahead to the month of September 

Parent / Student Orientation - Wednesday, Sept 5 from 6:30 ï 8:00 PM 

First Journey Class - Wednesday, September 12  

Journey Open House  6:00 -6:30 pm 

Journey Class  6:30 -8:00 pm  
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Family & Friends Day/Ice Cream Social  

Why wait until Sunday to hear them?  

Now you can have them in your 

home or even in your car!  For a 

donation of  $10 (or more!) you can 

take the CSS Band with you in the 

form of their new CD.  It also makes 

a great gift! 

Simply put your offering in an 

envelope and put the envelope in the 

mailbox across from the church 

office. 

Thanks, and enjoy the CD! 

Coming in September  

On September 8th here at our church 

the Middle School Youth of Our Sav-

iorôs will be having a Pig Roast!                                         

More information will be available as 

the date gets closer!   

Great Opportunity  July 9th  

Do you have high cholesterol or high blood  pressure? Have members of your 

family suffered from these  ailments? Do you have a poor diet?  If you answer 

ñyesò to any of these questions, you may want to consider  being screened 

through the services of Life Line     Screening. Life Line Screening uses ultra-

sound  technology to view  the plaque build-up in your carotid arteries, the 

main arteries that carry blood to the brain.  Blockages in these arteries are a 

leading cause of stroke. We are pleased to host this Life Line Screening event 

on 7/9/2018 at Our Savior's   Lutheran Church.  Register for a Wellness                  

Package which includes 4 vascular tests and  osteoporosis screening from    

$149 ($124 with our member discount). All five screenings take 60-90    

minutes to complete.  

 In order to register for this event and to  receive a $25 member discount you 

must call  1-877-380-1743 or visit  www.lifelinescreening.com/

communitycircle. You can also text the word circle to 797979 

Outreach for Hope Family Bike Ride ï Sept. 8, 2018 

The 2018 Family Bike Ride offers two locations: 

Waukesha and Ozaukee Counties, each supporting                

Outreach for Hope ministries in low-income                    

communities throughout the Greater Milwaukee Synod.  

Many ways to participateé  

Casual rider ï includes families and children ï a trail ride on the paved                

Glacial Drumlin Trail in Waukesha County and on the Interurban 

Trail in Ozaukee County 

Avid bicycler ï various trail and road rides available 

Everyone ï catered picnic lunch 

Volunteers welcome! ï see website for details 

Non-bikers ï you donôt have to ride to impact lives - simply donate at                              

ofhbikeride.com  

Please consider joining forces with hundreds of other bikers riding with a 

purpose.  Visit the website for updates and registration information:                             

ofhbikeride.com 

Outreach for Hope Family Bike Ride  

file:///C:/Users/Office/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/Temporary%20Internet%20Files/Content.IE5/M82VTCZV/ofhbikeride.com
file:///C:/Users/Office/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/Temporary%20Internet%20Files/Content.IE5/M82VTCZV/ofhbikeride.com
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